
OPTIMIST CLUB OF FORT SAM HOUSTON 
NOON MEETING MINUTES 

SEPTEMBER 11, 2014 
 

This is a private organization and is not affiliated with the Department of Defense or any of its components. 

Vice-President Jack Hopkins called the meeting to order at 12:00 PM 
 
The following members were present: 
Russell Shrader              Dean Wilson              Ed & Pam Parnell 
Jack & Fay Hopkins    Sarah & “Y” Villarreal    
   
         
Absent w/leave………………...  Pres. Rick Coleman 
                Sgt-At-Arms Bob Hogue 
 
Invocation…………………........... Sarah led us in prayer 
Pledge of Allegiance….……... Fay led us in the Pledge 
 
Guest/s………..There were no guests or Guest Speakers  
 
Future Guest Speaker………. Ed Parnell – Video Presentation of “The Nuclear Submarine”   
  
September Birthdays: 
 Carlos Uresti – 9/12 
 Mary Byrnes-Wilson – 9/12 
 Rick Coleman – 9/21  
 
Minutes:  
Sec. Wilson read the September 04, 2014 Noon Meeting Minutes. Vice-Pres. Hopkins called for and 
received a motion to approve the minutes from Ed Parnell and with a second by Fay Hopkins, the 
minutes were approved by acclamation. 
 
Humor was provided by………Jack Hopkins who is on a roll with “Jokes so terrible they are actually 
funny” responded with “Two antennae met on a roof, fell in love and got married. The ceremony 
wasn’t much, but the reception was excellent”……He has more!! 
 
Fines....were collected by Acting Sgt-at-Arms Sec. Dean Wilson 
 
Announcements: 
 Fay is encouraging all Club members to plan on attending the Club Officers Installation 
 Banquet still scheduled for September 25, 2014 at the FSH Golf Club. There are already 
 twenty (22) members and their guests signed up to date. Fay would like to see a minimum 
 of thirty (30) attendees as contracted for, but more would be wonderful. She is ordering the 
 cake this coming week. 
 Governor Designate Irvin Williams will be our Guest Speaker of the evening and following 
 will install the new Club Officers for the year 2014 – 2015. 
 Lt-Governor John Blackwell and his wife Martha will also be attending.  
 To aid in determining how many members and guests that plan to attend, please contact 
 Tres. Russell Shrader to sign up the number of attendees in your party and if they prefer the 
 chicken or roast beef entrée. 
 Please send a check for $25.00 per person for the total number of attendees in your party 
 to:  
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 Russell Shrader 
 8763 Tradewind Dr. 
 San Antonio, TX 78239-1911 
 210.655.6896 
  
 Please make checks payable to Optimist Club of Fort Sam Houston and remit by September
 22, 2014. 
 If you are signed up in advance of September 25th, you may also pay at the door. 
 
Kitty Drawing: 
Vice-Pres. Hopkins drew Dean’s number for a win of $8.00. 
 
Certificate of Appreciation……..None to be presented 
      
Optimist Creed:  
This being a short meeting, with all said and all done, Vice-Pres. Hopkins asked Dean to lead the 
assembly in the Optimist Creed, after which the bell was struck to adjournment at 12:27PM.  
 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Dean T Wilson 
Club Secretary 2013-14 


